
CONSTRUCTION ALERT
West Lake Sammamish Parkway: Multipurpose  
Path and Water Main Replacement Project

Description 
To improve safety for people walking, biking 
and driving, the Bellevue Transportation 
Department plans the following roadway 
improvements between the Northeast 200 
block and the Northeast 800 block of West Lake 
Sammamish Parkway:

•	 Build an 8 to 10-foot wide multipurpose 
path on the west side.

•	 Pave existing 10-foot wide travel lanes and a 
4-foot shoulder on the east side.

•	 Install new lighting, landscaping, irrigation 
and storm drainage.

These improvements will be coordinated with 
two Utilities Department projects that will: 

•	 Replace two miles of water main and about 
a third of a mile of pressurized sewer pipe 
between the Southeast 1900 block and 
Northeast 800 block. 

•	 Improve water pressure to certain homes 
along West Lake Sammamish Parkway.

What to expect and when	
Construction on the multipurpose path and 
associated improvements is anticipated to 
begin spring 2020 and be complete by winter 
2021. The construction schedule is subject to 
change and some work is weather dependent. 

•	 Work hours: 7 a.m. to 6 p.m., Monday – 
Friday.

•	 Road Closure/Detour: Southbound traffic 
will be detoured at NE 24th Street to 173rd 
Avenue SE. Local access will be maintained 
throughout construction.

•	 Traffic control: Northbound traffic will be 
detoured along West Lake Sammamish 
Parkway 

•	 Pedestrian Access: Pedestrian access will 
be provided by a temporary 5-foot wide 
trail. Bicycle traffic is encouraged to use the 
roadway detour route.

For your safety 
Thank you for your patience during 
construction and for doing your part to be safe 
near the work zone.

Funding
Project funding comes from the Capital 
Investment and Water Main Replacement 
programs. Estimated construction cost is $13.1 
million.

Information
BellevueWA.gov/wlsp-roadwork 

Tyrel LaFleur, construction manager 
425-417-3029 | tlafleur@bellevuewa.gov 

Paul Krawczyk, project manager 
425-452-7905 | pkrawczyk@bellevuewa.gov 
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For alternate formats, interpreters, or reasonable accommodation requests please phone 
at least 48 hours in advance 425-452-2064 (voice) or email mjensen@bellevuewa.gov.  
For complaints regarding accommodations, contact City of Bellevue ADA/Title VI 

Administrator at 425-452-6168 (voice). If you are deaf or hard of hearing dial 711. All meetings 
are wheelchair accessible.

Title VI Notice to the Public: It is the City of Bellevue’s policy to assure that no person shall on the 
grounds of race, color, national origin or sex, as provided by the Title VI of the Civil Rights Acts of 
1964, be excluded from participating in, be denied the benefits of, or be otherwise discriminated 
against under any of its federally funded program and activities. Any person who believes his/her 
Title VI protection has been violated may file a complaint with the Title VI Coordinator. For Title VI 
complaint forms and advice, please contact the Title VI Coordinator at 425-452-4496.
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